
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thursday 8th August 2019 
 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 

 
This letter is to support the New Zealand Peace Foundation’s application for funding for 

the Leadership Through Peer Mediation (LtPM) program. 

 
Hobsonville Point Secondary School has delivered the LtPM program since we opened 
for students in 2004. We have grown the program from training a group of Year 9 Peace 
Ambassadors in 2004 to a team of Senior Peer Mediators who support students to 
resolve minor conflicts using the peer mediation process. 

 
Students in the LtPM team at HPSS lead a number of awareness raising conflict related 
campaigns including Pink Shirt Day, Gumboot Day and Youth Peace Week throughout 
the year too. 

 
The students who are part of the LtPM program have benefited significantly from the skills 
they have learnt through the Peace Foundation trainings and put these into practice on a 
daily basis. I have no doubt that they will continue to use these skills to navigate conflict and 
challenging situations when they leave school too. 

 
It has been a joy to have the Peer Mediation program here at HPSS and I thoroughly support 
Ministry of Education funding for this service. It has been a challenge to find funding for the 
program at times, so I can only imagine how much more difficult this must be in lower decile 
schools. If LtPM was funded for all schools, the impact of student-led mediation and conflict 
resolution would be felt throughout New Zealand. 
 

 
Kind regards,  
 
 
 
 
 
Victoria Marsden | Head of Student Services 
 
Hobsonville Point Secondary School 
 
70 Hobsonville Point Road 
 
Auckland 0618 
 
Ph: (09) 975 7400 x 514 | Email: victoria.marsden@hobsonvillepoint.school.nz 
 



 



 


